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TiUlllSPOHTiiTIOH 

The trip to James River can be made by car or plane. By car the travel time is 
approximately 5 hours* Take U.S. Route 60 east out of Richmond to Warwick, north of 
Hampton Roads, and turn right into the club. There is a Motel on Route 60 near the 
entrance to the club that is available to those who drive. 

By plane the travel time is about 45 minutes - the fare is $21.0?. Capital Airlines 
has a Viscount flight into Norfolk that leaves National Airport at 10:30 a.m. and arrives 
at 11:16. Russ Jermigan, Tommy Whillock and Fred Bingham say they will meet us at the 
airport, take us to James River and drive xm back to the airport after the meeting in time 
to catch the plane back to Washington. The return flight leaves at 10*40 and arrives in 
Washington at 11*26. 

Just drive your car to the airport and, leave it in the parking lot - parking charges 
are 25'/ for the first three hours, plus 15 / for each additional, 3 houre. You won't be 
away from home any longer than if the meeting were across town, but you will have traveled 
south to a climate similar* to that which you will have a month from now. 

Let's have a big turn out at James River i 

M^rATLANTIC MISOELLaNY 

Secretary-Treasurer Tommy Borer is now at Fort Belvoir Golf Course. The Army is 
going to have a civilian Superintendent which this Association has advocated for a long time. 

John Burt moves from Cedar Point Golf Club at the Fatuxent River Naval Air Station to 
the new Beaver Creek Country Club at Eagerstown when his Navy retirement becomes final in June, 

Iva Lindsay, wife of Clarence Lindsay at Fountain Head, still suffering after 14 months 
in bed. The Gallant Girl says she will make the Houston, Texas National Meeting next year 
even if she has to go in a wheel chair J 

Wayne Jerome has notified Congressional officials of his intention to resign. He 
will build Cedar Crest, a 36-hole layout near the new airport site at Chant illy, Virginia. 
His good work at Congressional is paying dividends. 

George Gumm who left the Mid-Atlantic a couple of years ago to tales the superintendent's 
job at West Chester Golf and Country Club, West Chester, Pa. is returning as superintendent 
at the new Ocean City Golf and Yacht Club at Berlin, Maryland. 

National Capital Toro is now in process of moving to new and larger quarters a couple 
of doors up the street from their present location. 

News from the South indicates that Admiral Jack Phillips is well established and 
happy in his new home at 10?1 Tennessee Ave., Ft. Lauderdale, Florida. He is active in golf 
and the Southern Florida Superintendents group. We hope he will be an inspiration to them 
e^he was to us for so many years. 

Frank Murray has started construction of a golf course near Ft. Lauderdale. Murray and 
Eooerts are to build a new Cavaliers Golf and Country Club near Wilmington, New Jersey'. 
Russell Roberts is now flying his light plane into New Castle- Wilmington airport. 


